
 
 

Report to Partnership Meeting 3 June 2014 

FINANCE 

 
Revenue Budget Monitoring Report – 1 April 2013 to 31 March 2014 

 
 
SUMMARY 
 
This report sets out the final outturn revenue monitoring position for the year to 31 March 2014. 
 
 
1. Current Position 

 
1.1 The annual budget is as approved at the Board Meeting held on 3 February 2013, 

subsequently amended for the inclusion of the 2012/13 underspend of £59,294, the 
budget revision, approved at the August Board meeting, the inclusion of European 
projects, approved at the November Board meeting, and the 2013/14 portion of the Bus 
Investment Fund grant (£0.365m) for the East Inverness Bus Improvement Corridor 
project. 
 

1.2 The attached summary statement shows the final outturn financial position for the year 
ended 31 March 2014. The figures show an underspend of £10,483, which equates to 
0.7% of the total budget. The February monitoring statement, reported to the April Board 
meeting, predicted the overall budget to be balanced at the end of the financial year.  
 

2. Year End Projection 
 

2.1 The year to date actual figures represent the transactions for the year ended 31 March 
2014 and are in line with management expectations. The audit of the annual accounts is 
about to commence, and the underspend is unlikely to change. 
 

2.2 Board Members will note that based on the financial performance to date, the provisional 
outturn shows an overall underspend of £10,483. 
 

3. Major Issues and Variances 
 

3.1 Included in miscellaneous income are contributions of £7,290 and £1,500 from Highlands 
and Islands Enterprise and Comhairle nan Eilean Siar towards project work costs in 
respect of the Skye Air Service feasibility study and the Ferry Availability study 
respectively. Also, there is a sum of £5,271 recovering 50% of costs from Transport 
Scotland in respect of Theo Van Stratum’s time. The remainder of the income is from 1 
Architects for their share of the property costs at Inverness Airport, and recovery of 
travelling expenses. 
 

3.2 Salary costs are underspent by £32,989. The appointment of the Active Travel Project 
Officer in October has resulted in an underspend as the budget was for a full year’s 
salary costs and was set too high at the outset. 
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3.3 The underspend on salary costs has been used to offset further expenditure on both 

European projects, Giant Puffin and Food Port, and the Research & Strategy 
Development budget. 

3.4 Costs incurred on the East Inverness Bus Improvement Corridor Project will be funded 
the Bus Investment Fund. Due to the grant award notification, and the close proximity to 
the end of the financial year, there was insufficient time to utilise the full grant allocation 
of £365,000 in 2013/14. However, the unspent element is available to carry forward to 
2014/15. 
 

3.5 The £5,000 underspend on the SUSTRANS grant award was committed expenditure at 
31 March, therefore the grant uptake was for the full amount. 
  

3.6 Members and advisers travel and subsistence and partnership/consultation meetings 
cumulatively are underspent by £5,843. The reduction is due to the rescheduling of 
meetings throughout the year. 
 

3.7 Property and office administration costs are overspent by £7,430. The increased costs 
were incurred in the relocation of the HITRANS offices from Dalcross to Ardross Terrace 
in Inverness. The costs are one-off and will be met from the underspend highlighted at 
3.6 above and 3.8 below. 
 

3.8 
 

Finance and administrative services comprises audit fee and charges from Councils for 
the provision of financial, personnel, legal and administrative services. The underspend is 
mainly attributed to Highland Council for the cost of financial services. 
 

3.9 Current legislation in respect of Regional Transport Partnerships does not allow them to 
retain reserves, however there is scope to carry forward small underspends on 
committed expenditure but not incurred at the end of the financial year. This will allow 
HITRANS to meet its legal obligation of breaking even for 2013/14. 
 

 
 
 
4. Recommendation 

 
4.1 Board Members are asked to approve the above information as well as the attached 

schedule showing the final outturn revenue monitoring position for the year to 31 March 
2014. 
 

 
Report by:  Mike Mitchell 
Designation:  Partnership Treasurer 
Date:   30th May 2014 



 


